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AN ACT relating to judicial salaries; increasing judicial 
salaries and salaries for district attorneys as specified; 
providing for appropriations; and providing for an 
effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 5-1-110 and 9-1-802(d) are amended to 
read: 

 
5-1-110.  Salaries of judges. 
 
(a)  Subject to constitutional and statutory 

provisions concerning when salaries can become effective, 
judges of the supreme court, district courts and circuit 
courts shall receive the following annual salaries which 
shall be paid in equal monthly installments on the last 
working day of the month:  

 
(i)  Supreme court justices shall receive an 

annual salary of ninety-three thousand dollars ($93,000.00) 
one hundred five thousand dollars ($105,000.00); 

 
(ii)  District court judges shall receive an 

annual salary in an amount equal to ninety percent (90%) of 
the annual salary provided for supreme court justices of 
one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000.00);  

 
(iii)  Circuit court judges shall receive an 

annual salary in an amount equal to seventy-five percent 
(75%) of the annual salary provided for supreme court 
justices of eighty-two thousand dollars ($82,000.00). 

 
9-1-802.  Election; term; qualifications; full-time; 

private practice prohibited; exception; salary; vacancies. 
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(d)  Each district attorney shall receive an annual 

salary in an amount equal to seventy-five percent (75%) of 
the annual salary provided for supreme court justices of 
ninety-four thousand five hundred dollars ($94,500.00). 

 
Section 2. 
 
(a)  There is appropriated from the general fund to 

the supreme court one million three hundred ninety-one 
thousand eight hundred seventy-eight dollars 
($1,391,878.00) for the period beginning January 6, 2003 
through June 30, 2004 to implement the salary formula for 
judges established under this act. 

 
(b)  There is appropriated from the general fund for 

the period beginning January 6, 2003 through June 30, 2004, 
to the Natrona county district attorney's office and to the 
Laramie county district attorney's office forty-four 
thousand eight hundred forty-four dollars ($44,844.00) 
each, to implement salary increases for district attorneys 
resulting from the salary formula established under this 
act. 
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Section 3.  This act is effective January 6, 2003. 
 

(END) 
 
 
 
 

    
Speaker of the House   President of the Senate 
 
   
 Governor  
   
 TIME APPROVED: _________  
 DATE APPROVED: _________  
 
I hereby certify that this act originated in the House. 
 
 
Chief Clerk 
 

 


